

Musick - DNR, Jason < jason.musick@state.co.us>

## Re: Yoast Mine, C-1994-082, RN4 and Seneca II-W, C-1982-057, RN6 Proposed Decision Date

1 message

 Mon, Jan 9, 2017 at 6:35 AM

Good morning Jerry,

The Proposed Decision Date for RN4 associated with the Yoast Mine has been extended to March 3, 2017.

Please let me know if you have any questions or comments.

Thanks, Jason

On Thu, Jan 5, 2017 at 11:08 AM, Nettleton, Jerry <JNettleton@peabodyenergy.com> wrote:

Jason/Janet -

Received the "Incomplete" notice on the Yoast Bond Release identifying the proof of publication for the public notice – The initial public notice was published on 12/18, and the final notice will publish on this Sunday (01/08), so we will provide the proof of publication next week following receipt from the paper.

In talking with Janet, she indicated that she is working on both the Seneca IIW RN06 Renewal and the associated bond reduction, and hoped to have the findings document completed either late this week or early next week. In order to allow for any last minute questions and finalization of the findings, we request that the decision date for RN06 be extended to 01/20/17. I have a phone message in to Janet to make sure that this will work for her, but she may not be in the office today (sounds like you may have some weather issues). If this doesn't work for her, we would be open to adjusting the date.

We are currently focused on completing the Annual Reclamation Reports for all properties, and then anticipate getting back on the Yoast Renewal RN04 and the Seneca IIW Bond Release. Given these priorities, we request that the decision date for RN04 be extended to 03/03/17.

We appreciate your continued patience and cooperation –

Best regards,

Jerry

Jerry M. Nettleton

Manager Environmental Affairs

**Peabody Colorado Operations** 

29515 RCR27

Oak Creek, Colorado 80467

970.870.2712

inettleton@peabodyenergy.com

From: Musick - DNR, Jason [mailto:jason.musick@state.co.us]

Sent: Thursday, January 05, 2017 7:37 AM

To: Nettleton, Jerry

Subject: Yoast Mine, C-1994-082, RN4 and Seneca II-W, C-1982-057, RN6 Proposed Decision Date

Good morning Jerry,

The Proposed Decision date associated with the Yoast Mine RN-4 and the Seneca II-W Mine RN-6 are due tomorrow, January 6, 2017. The Division understands that Seneca Property is continuing to address the Division's adequacy concerns in the case of the Yoast Mine and the Division is reviewing the recently submitted responses associated with the Seneca II-W Mine.

Please provide the Division with an extension request of the Proposed Decision date to allow the Division time to review the received and forthcoming responses.

Thanks,

Jason

Jason Musick

**Environmental Protection Specialist III** 

Coal Regulatory Program



P 303.866.3567 x 8134 | F 303.832.8106

1313 Sherman Street, Room 215, Denver, CO 80203

jason.musick@state.co.us | http://mining.state.co.us

## E-mail Disclaimer:

The information contained in this e-mail, and in any accompanying documents, may constitute confidential and/or legally privileged information. The information is intended only for use by the designated recipient. If you are not the intended recipient (or responsible for the delivery of the message to the intended recipient), you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution, copying, or other use of, or taking of any action in reliance on this e-mail is strictly prohibited. If you have received this email communication in error, please notify the sender immediately and delete the message from your system.

Jason Musick Environmental Protection Specialist III Coal Regulatory Program



P 303.866.3567 x 8134 | F 303.832.8106 1313 Sherman Street, Room 215, Denver, CO 80203 jason.musick@state.co.us | http://mining.state.co.us